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MINUTES

FOX CHAPEL BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING HELD MAY 20, 2019
PRESENT:
Walter A. Scott, III, Mayor; Andrew C. Bennett, President; Harrison S. Lauer, Frederick C. Leech, Ann R. Meyer, James M. Royston, Jay S. Troutman, Councilmembers; A. Bruce Bowden, Esq., Solicitor Gary J. Koehler, Borough Manager; Joy A. Hardt, Treasurer; Dana A. Abate, Borough Secretary.

ABSENT:
Thomas Karet, Councilmember.
Mr. Troutman called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM and Council immediately adjourned into Executive Session.  At 6:12 PM, the regular meeting was reconvened.

Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the April 15, 2019 meeting were approved with Mr. Royston and Mrs. Meyer abstaining since they were not in attendance.
PARKLAND

Mayor Scott announced to Council that an agreement is in place to purchase the Hardie property at 430 Old Mill Road at a cost of $885,000.  He noted that this 17-acre parcel was the missing link to connect existing parks and has been a desire of the Borough’s to purchase this property to complete the trail system per the long-range Park Master Plan.  

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by Mr. Troutman to approve the purchase of the Hardie property at a cost of $885,000 and authorize the Mayor to execute the sale’s agreement on the Borough’s behalf.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

Council thanked Mayor Scott for his years’ long efforts.

VISITORS


Mandy Steele appeared before Council.  She was disappointed that the Borough purchased the Hardie property without being consulted but was not unhappy with the purchase.  She then strongly requested that she be appointed as special representative for the stewardship of the Hardie property.  She was informed that the Park Commission will be reviewing the property and provide recommendation to Council for its use.  She was advised that she is welcome to attend Park Commission meetings which are open to the public to express her views to the Commission members.  
CONTRACT AWARDS

Paving Restoration
Council was informed that this contract was bid twice with no bids received.  The Borough will either use the paving contract that has a line item for the work and/or hire a landscaping company and/or buy topsoil and do the work with the PWD.

CoStars Contract 5610-15, #57 Aggregate

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that the contract for #57 Aggregate be awarded to Allegheny Mineral Corporation at a cost of $19.00/ton via CoStars Contract 5610-15.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

Road Salt
It was moved by Mr. Royston that the 2019-2020 salt contract be awarded to Morton Salt through North Hills COG at a cost of $69.36/ton.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Sale of 2008 Chevy Silverado

It was moved by Mr. Leech that the sale of the 2008 Chevy Silverado be awarded to Brian Davies at a price of $11,588 per bid to Municibid.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Sale of 2011 Chevy Tahoe

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that the sale of the 2011 Chevy Tahoe be awarded to Antonio Rodrigues at a price of $9,300 per bid to Municibid.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Sale of 2007 ODB Leaf Machine

It was moved by Mr. Royston that the sale of the 2007 ODB Leaf Machine be awarded to Shawn Garber at a price of $4,100 per bid to Municibid.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL


The following application was reviewed by the EAC at its May 13, 2019 meeting:


Application No. 19-03:
Jeremy M. Shapira & David Gilinsky





11 Fairview Manor 
Demolition/Reconstruction of Single-Family Residence

Mayor Scott stated that this Application was tabled in order for Applicants to address items listed in the LSSE’s review letter dated May 3, 2019.

The EAC recommended that the Tree Removal Request from Barbara Weinstein, 20 Woodbrook Drive, be approved.  Accordingly, it was moved by Mrs. Meyer that the Tree Removal Request be approved.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote. 

Mayor Scott reported that the Fox Chapel Golf Club was instructed to file a Grading Permit application to continue work at the Club.

FINANCIAL


The Treasurer reported that the Borough received its dividends under our workers’ compensation and property liability insurance trusts.  She indicated that wage tax collection continues to be down for the year and that the pension plans have had an excellent recovery.  
Payment of Bills


It was moved by Mr. Troutman that the payment of bills for April 2019 (General Fund Vouchers 24610-24724, $481,468.51) be approved.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS


Library Appointments

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that Susan Skowron and Suman Golla be appointed to the Cooper-Siegel Community Library Board to 1- and 3-year terms, respectively.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.  Mr. Bennett commented on the qualifications of the Board members as outlined in their resumes.

Financing – PWD Construction Project

Council was presented with options for the financing of the PWD facilities and purchase of property.  Council was informed that Guyasuta Investment Advisors was first contacted since Guyasuta manages the Borough’s pension plan investments but was not able to buy the entire bond issue due to the length to maturity of some of the bonds.  However, Richard Meyer volunteered to guide the Borough through the process.  Borough officials met with Public Financial Management (PFM) and PNC Capital Markets to discuss the financing.  Following the interviews, based on information discussed at the meeting, current market conditions and the need for a longer-term payment, it was decided that a bond issue would be the most suitable financing method.  The Finance Director and Borough Manager prepared a memo to Council dated May 15, 2019 outlining the discussions and proposals from each entity.  

Following discussion, it was moved by Mr. Leech to initiate the financing with bonds with PNC as underwriters and Richard Meyer as an unpaid consultant.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote. 
At 7:25, PM, Council adjourned into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.  At 7:45 PM, the regular meeting reconvened.  

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer to proceed with the Succession Plan as outlined in the information dated March 11, 2019.     


There being no other business to come before Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

DANA A. ABATE




Borough Secretary





